
 
Governing Board Meeting of January 15, 2025 

The Contra Costa Community College District (4CD) Governing Board conducted a regular 
meeting on Wednesday, January 15, 2025, beginning at 5:00 p.m., followed by closed session, 
and continuation of public session at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Special Report - Early College Credit and K-12 Partnerships 
A Districtwide team consisting of Associate Vice Chancellor, Educational Services Dr. Mandy 
Liang; Los Medanos College Dean, Office of Student Services Dave Belman, Contra Costa 
College (CCC) Interim Senior Academic/Student Services Manager Alex Stern; and Diablo  
Valley College Student Services Academic/Student Services Manager Sarah Peterson, 
summarized this report.  It included information on 4CD’s progress in Early College Credit 
programming through K-12 partnerships.  Also highlighted were the DualEnroll.com pilot, the 
expansion of dual enrollment, the implementation of intentional outreach strategies, and the 
colleges’ efforts to enhance student success.   

 
State Legislative Report 
The Governing Board heard a report from MGI Advocacy’s Mark MacDonald regarding the 
Governor’s latest budget proposal and they discussed Assembly Bills which could be addressed 
during their legislative visits in Sacramento at the end of this month.   
 
2023-24 Audit Reports 
The Governing Board accepted and approved the report presented by Eide Bailly LLP Partner Bill 
Rauch, CPA.  4CD, the Measure E Bond and the Retirement Trust Fund (OPEB) all 
received an “unmodified opinion,” the highest rating that can be given. 

Deletion of Obsolete Management/Supervisory Classification Descriptions 
Human resources’ review of 106 management and supervisory classification descriptions resulted 
in the Governing Board’s approval to eliminate 34 classification descriptions.   Many of these 
positions had been vacant for over 20 years and the some of the duties assigned to these 
positions are currently included within active positions.  
 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of retired CCC Athletic Director Ed Greene.   
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON 

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 19, 2025, AT 6:00 P.M. 

 

Andy Li, President (Ward 4) • Diana Honig, Vice President (Ward 2) • Fernando Sandoval, Secretary (Ward 5)  
• John E. Márquez (Ward 1) • Rebecca Barrett (Ward 3) • Halena Neyazi, Student Trustee 
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